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THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE
TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE

VOLUME 41 NO. 11 NOVEMBER 2019

Mark Wing's 1925 Touring Restoration October 27,2019 by Paul Duncan

This month Mark Wing finished the restoration of his 1925 Touring T. He originally bought the car from Tin Lizzie Member Bruce Daniel
around 2012. Mark has meticulously rebuilt the engine and all running gear including a Ruckstell Axle at Larry's garage in Corrales. The
upholstery, paint, wheels and car body are all beautifully restored. He even added for safety disk brakes. This is as close to a T that was
just released from the Henry Ford factory that one will ever find. Congratulations Markand we all celebrate your accomplishment!

The Enchantment Flyer is published monthly for the Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque for their viewing. If you have something you would like to
submit, please contact Lindaat 505 459 5897 or email Imrrieldeal@msn.com
Thanks for reading and keep on a T’'ing!

Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM

We are an official chapter of the MTFCA and membership is
encouraged. Dues are $40 per year which includes the Vintage
Ford Magazine and free admission to the museum among

87190-0473 other things. Send your membership to:
N MTFCA
www.tinlizziesofabq.com
PO Box 996

Richmond, IN 47375-0996
765373 3106 or email susan@mtfca.com
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President's Message -- November 2019

The Raton-Clayton tour (A Trail and Two Rails to Santa Fe) was a real success. The eighteen Tin Lizzie's who took part
over 5 days learned much about these two communities in northwest New Mexico and the area in-between. (see story in this issue
of the Enchantment Flyer) This tour highlights one of successes of our Tin Lizzie Tours: you do not need to drive a Model T to take
part and enjoy the tour. On this tour sisters Sharon Geilenfeldt and Rita-Loy Simmons and Tom and Cathy Miles didn’t bring a T but
participated in all activities and added to everyone’s enjoyment. Orlando Ortega, Tin Lizzie member from Portales, joined 5 T's, a
Clayton A, and toured in his 1931 Model A. We welcome members touring in non-Model T antique cars or modern cars. You can
dress up in vintage clothes and enjoy the activities regardless of what you are riding in!!

This year there has been lots of club supported opportunities to drive our cars. In March and August, we were at the two
Rich Ford locations-one in Albuquerque and the other Edgewood where 25 T’s and 35 Tin Lizzie members participated in the two
events. We had 4 T's in Socorro for the fundraiser organized by Betty Houston along with 9 Tin Lizzie members. At the two Power
Ford events- Memorial and Labor days-16 T's participated and 25 Tin Lizzie members. Six T's and 13 Tin Lizzie members
participated in a mini-tour and picnic to Brian Dean’s home off south 14 in June. Fourteen T's were in the Corrales July 4% parade.
At the Harvey House celebration in Los Lunas in July there were 6 T's and 13 Tin Lizzies. We had 16 T's at the State Fair and many
relatives and friends rode into the fair in members Touring T's and depot hacks.

One of the Tin Lizzie's missions is to encourage members with T's to keep them in excellent and safe running condition. The
work days at Larry’s garage in Corrales are organized for this reason. I have observed that many members, over the 10 years that
we have been in the club, have become capable Model T diagnosticians and mechanics. One of my goals this year is to get members
who have "an almost running T" over to Larry’'s to finish the task. [t is gratifying, for those who participate in these exercises, to see
another running T on the road! Currently Don Neidigk's coupe is getting a “valve job” and Al Schwanke’s touring is getting two new
transmission drums, low and reverse, ordered from Dave Nolting’s shop in Ohio. In both cases, the T's were transported to Larry’s
by club members volunteering their trailers for transport.

Along with restoring and driving Model T’s, the other mission of the Tin Lizzie's is: To promote good will and fellowship
among members and the community. Our members who participated in the recent tour to Raton and Clayton really embraced
the residents of Raton and Clayton and they in return embraced us. Our tour was featured on local radio and in the local newspapers
and we participated in the Raton “homecoming parade”. We added new members to the Tin Lizzies from both communities. |
believe many on the tour plan to return to these communities in the future.

o

Nominees for Office 2020 Nominees for Office 2020 cont'd
President Treasurer
Paul Duncan Marilyn Duncan
Vaughn Rockafellow Linda Riel
Vice President Board of Directors
Mark Dominguez Phil Lance
Jeff Richards
Al Schwanke
Secretary Vern Willan

Dave Ferro



GEMINDER: Membership renewal is under way for 2020. You\
can go to our webpage, tinlizziesofabq.com and click on
membership & meetings and use the drop down for membership
application then click on tin lizzies application form. Print it fill

it out and return to Marilyn with your dues payment. There will
also be forms available at our November meeting for you to fill

out as well. The information you provide is for recording

purposes only. Please make sure to notify us of any changes to your

Qformation. Thank you /

ready to be checked out. For a listing of all that is available, you
can access it from our website.

www.tinlizziesofabq.com
or contact our Librarian - Mark Dominguez

g et Y

Hospitality Corner ....... Please let Fran know if/when you hear of

something.

Thank you

e%\ 2y

FYI....Because we have been fortunate to acquire so many new
members and in an effort to learn everyone's name, those who
have a name badge, PLEASE wear them on a regular basis to our
meetings, breakfast and any “club function”,

J

~

fFYI ..... If you would like a Tin Lizzies name badge, please let me
know how you want your name to appear and if you would like a
pin back or a magnet back and send your information to
Imrrieldeal@msn.com or call Linda @ 505 459 5897. They will
cost around $11.00 each which will include shipping but I will
let you know for sure once the order comes in and contact each

of you with your cost.
\— _/
\

(FYI.....DO you have a t-shirt, jacket, sweatshirt or cap that you
would like to have our Tin Lizzies logo embroidered on? If so, for
about $10 or so it can be taken care of. Please visit
The Image Creator
4730 D Jefferson NE
Albuquerque, NM 87109
k Tell them Linda sent you. Contact me for questions. J

——

___

Elections for our new Officers & Directors will take place during
our monthly November meeting. Come satisfy you sweet tooth
with our meeting refreshments provided by the “Guys”.

N —

——
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mommc EVENTS 2019....

For a listing of all remaining breakfast dates,
locations and any additional information, please
see page 5. (page can be printed to have a
hardcopy )

For a listing of our remaining meeting dates,

please see page 5. (page can be printed to have
a hardcopy)

Tin Lizzies 2019 Events:

November-21 Elections

December 7 - Holiday Light Parade in
Corrales. Additional information to follow.

December 8 - Holiday Party @ The
Cooperage. See page 9.

NMCCC 2019 Events:

Other Events:

___

i

“Obstacles are those frightful things you see when you take your eyes off your goal”......

v

Henry Ford

e




HAPPY BIRTHDAY !

Jim Armstrong

Kameron Peterson

Janie Burton

Vaughn Rockafellow

Russell Dilts

Rose Ross

John Gibbs

Donna Rowland

Bill Hansen

Samantha Sanchez

Barb Johnson

Johnel Scarborough

Steve Kranz

Lena Schritter

Mary Jo McKinstry

Patti Schroeder

Cathy Miles

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

Les & Ruth Haley

Philip & Jessica Lance

Al & Marilyn Schwanke

Vern & Pat Willan
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members.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS: Not only for our new members, but for everyone. PLEASE let Marilyn know if you have a change in
information. She will update the membership roster accordingly and have a hardcopy available. Welcome to all of our new

Model T Insurance: Even though we have insurance for our Club through MTFCA, you still need to have your Model T insured.
Check out Hagerty, JC Taylor and Classic Auto.

Welcome to The Tin Lizzies Family ...... Frank & Brenda Ferri and Keith Barras & Jo Beth Vigil Price

Do you have a passion for real old cars? Do you like to collect pictures, models, advertisements, parts or just like to talk about old
cars? Ifso, come visit the Horseless Carriage Club of America HCCA - Albuquerque Chapter on the 4th Tuesday of each month 7 pm
at Ortega’s located @ 3671 Wyoming NE. Call John Hayne 505 294 4434 for more information.

FOR SALE:

Ay e MYV | ooeL T Foro ParTs
i S 5313 Joun Tromas DR NE

ﬂ%@ ALsuguErQUE, NM 87111

|505) 294-4434
CATALOGUE

1924 Model T Tudor sedan ~ $10,000 (negotiable) Includes - Tachometer, 2-speed Ruckstell rear end, directional signals, Model
A carb with air cleaner, distributor, spare tire and wheel (mounted). Contact Carolyn Souther at csouther7@gmail.com or 505
3288018.

Don Souther’s 1924 Tudor Sedan
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T n Vittles
Date Hosted By Place
Sunnyside Up (formerly Egg & I} @ 6901 Menaul NE (Louisiana
11/9 Bob & Robbi Ross between Chili's & Sheraton)
December No Breakfast No Breakfast
Meeting
Refreshments
Date Provided By Provided By
1 week early due to Thanksgiving on the
11/21 Guys With Pies Guys With Pies 28th
December No Meeting No Meeting

I am looking for volunteers for next year’s T n Vittles and Meeting Refreshments. | will have sign up sheets with me at the November
breakfast on 9th. You can always call or email me with a question or to see if a date is available. Breakfast is on the 2nd Saturday of the
month with our meeting on the 4th Thursday of the month.

Getting a T to a work day with a volunteer Tin Lizzie member with a trailer October 28, 2019 Paul Duncan

There are a number of Tin Lizzie members with T's in their garage that will run if only they could get them to a work day. Within the
month of October there have been two such members. Don Neidigk's 1926 Coupe was trailered to Larry’s by Mark Dominguez and leaking
valves were identified. Volunteer members assisted with a valve job and on the October 26th work day the car was started but with
difficulty. A temperamental ignition switch was identified along with a badly worn spark advance linkage. Larry believed the switch was
too unreliable for a trip to Rio Rancho. Paul Duncan trailered Don'’s car back to his home but Don drove the car off the trailer and into the
garage. He will rework the switch at the upcoming work day November 2.

Al Schwanke drove his 1927 Touring to a workday to sort out “why the T didn't do well climbing modest hills”". When the transmission
cover was removed, a lot of sticky gray material was observed to be caught in the magnetic strainer. A closer look revealed cracked low
and reverse drums. The sticky gray matter was Kevlar band material chewed up by the sharp edges of two cracked drums. The engine was
removed and dismantled and new parts including new drums were ordered. The engine-less body was winched onto Paul Duncan'’s trailer
and was taken back to Al's garage.

If after reading these vignettes, the reader says to himself: "If only | could get my T over to Larry’s garage on a workday” call me and | will
assist,
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Mark & Susan Wing's daughter in law’s family visiting and see the T's. Don Neidigk installing a new Kingston carburetor after cleaning
& adjusting the float, Al & Paul preparing to remove the engine with Kirk taking a peak to help out.

Shredded Kevlar band fibers indicate a cracked drum, cracked
low & reverse drums, shredded bands, checking for a stuck
valve and finding the #3 was badly burned. New member Chris
taking it all in.

A note from Betty...A HUGE THANK YOU to all that braved the cold and
A drove out to the Fiesta on Sunday. Sorry for all the early confusion
coming in to park. Thanks to Stan who brought his fire pit to keep eve-
ryone warm and to Larry for the burritos. Weather turned out to be
greatand the launch was spectacular and lasted a long time. Think all
enjoyed it. Thanks again.

Balloon Fiesta 10/6 /2019 at dark thirty staying warm and day break accession with the morning in full swing and balloons coming to life.
Can't get tired of this...THANK YOU BETTY

Breakfast @ Le Peep
10/12/2019. Dondrove &
Art trailered their T's.
Lot’s of members enjoying
breakfast and visiting.
Host Vaughn..THANK YOU
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Past Happenings: cont'd - work party 10/12 /2019 {all pictures are from our website}

—~ it - .

Jeff with his brother Kenny taking a look at Art’s speedster. Mark D is vacuuming out the water passages for rust & sludge then grinding a
valve seat while Bob holds a light to better seeing what's going on....wait a minute....that's Al from Plant Lizzies cleaning the head of his
1926 Touring.

4 Work party 10/26 /2019 brought first time visitor Lee Darlington of
| Bosque Farms. Brother’s Armstrong showed up. Al was getting some help
from Kirk on riveting new Kevlar linings to his transmission bands. Paul
& Art installed the carburetor on Don Neidigk's 1926 Coupe and Jim was
doing some troubleshooting. Mark W wire brushed to remove surface
rust on the right half windshield frame. Larry measuring Al's crankshaft
end play.

The Raton-Clayton Tour September 18-22, 2019

Eighteen Tin Lizzie members came together in the northeastern New Mexico communities of Raton and Clayton over 4 days
in September. Overall there were 5 Model T's, 2 Model A’s and 2 modern cars driven on the tour. Wednesday and Thursday
September 18, 19 were spent in the Raton area and Friday and Saturday September 20,21 in the Clayton area. We all
returned home on Sunday September 22.

The tour is thoroughly covered on the website under the tab-A Trail and Two Rails for Santa Fe Tour. http://
www.tinlizziesofabg.com/club-tours/ A summary of the tour reported by Dave Ferro in the minutes from the September
meeting is published in the October Enchantment Flyer. We encourage members to review the tour on the Tin Lizzies’
website. The text and pictures beautifully present the tour. Enjoy!

Dave Ferro, Paul and Marilyn Duncan tour organizers.

Stay tuned for the December issue of the Enchantment Flyer for the photo contest winners along with other pictures from
the 4-day tour.

Tour day 1 primary activities: Arrival in Raton - Shuler Theater - Raton Museum - Bruno's Pizza

Tour day 2 primary activities: The Station - Sugarite - Johnson Mesa - Folsom - Capulin - Return to Raton Loop - Oasis
Restaurant

Tour day 3 primary activities: Power Plant - Shopping - Parade - Drive to Clayton — Eklund Hotel — Luna Theater

Tour day 4 primary activities: Photo shoot - Santa Fe Trail - Clayton Lake - Dinosaur Tracks - Herzstein Museum - Tour
Banquet - Singer & Songwriter Event, 2019



October 24,2019

MTFCA
UPDATE for Chapters

It’s been a great year at the MTFCA and the Model T Museum, and we aren’t
finished yet! The attached “Year in Review” gives you an idea of some of the
projects completed, underway, and planned. | trust you will be encouraged by
the activity and progress being made at YOUR Museum.

We are honored that the MTFCA and
4 WAYNE COUNTY Museum were selected to participate in

. 8 FOUNDATION  theWayne County Foundation 2019

Challenge Match Program!

The Wayne County Foundation will match donations
made during the grant period up to $10,000.

Donations must be made between
November 4 and 12, 2019

We are extremely grateful to have “match-the-match” donors. Their
gifts will ensure that contributions are maximized. Thanks go to
corporate supporter, Sheaff Brock Investments of Indianapolis, and
MTFCA members, Jerry & Kim Kramer, for being our “match-the-match”
donors for 2019.

PLUS, there’s more!

An additional $10,000 has been pledged by an anonymous
donor to match donations received through December 31, 2019.

Wayne County Foundation Challenge Match Donation GUIDELINES
All donations are tax deductible. The Model T Ford Club of America is a 501c3 nonprofit.

Wayne County Foundation will match 1:1 donations up to $1,000 per donor individual,
chapter, and/or business. WCF match is $10,000 with a chance to receive ‘bonus bucks’ for
overachieving our goal.

Checks made payable to “MTFCA” must be postmarked between November 4-12, 2019
MAILTO: MTFCA @ P.O. Box 996  Richmond, IN 47375-0996

Online by PayPal or credit card at: www.MTFCA.com and select “Donate”

Phone 765-373-3106 (MTFCA office) or 765-488-0026 (Museum) to donate with credit card

Online at the Wayne County Foundation website: www.waynecountyfoundation.org

The Magic Dates! November 4 — 12, 2019

We ask that your chapter consider making a contribution. We will also sendan
email to members. Anything you can do to ‘spread the word’ is appreciated!

If you have any questions about the Challenge Match, a project at the Museum,
or any other topic, please feel free to contact me.

Thank you for your continued support of the MTFCA and Model T Museum.

Susan Yaeg

Thank you for all you and your Chapter members do every
day to help preserve the Model T for future generations!

3D Interactive Museum Tour!
See details below.

MAILING ADDRESS: MTFCA e P.O.Box 996  Richmond, IN 47375-0996
Phone: 765-373-3106 or 765-488-0026 eMail: susan@MTFCA.com
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To the Tin Lizzies,

As noted, the Wayne Co. Foundation again this
year has a matching funds program between
November 4 and 12. Our club will be donating
$650 to the fund raiser. You are also invited to
donate if you wish. Your donation will be
matched dollar for dollar by the Foundation up
to a total of $10,000. Additionally, anyone
donating before December 31 will have their
donation matched by an anonymous donor
(again up to $10,000). Below is a link which
will take you on a virtual tour of the Museum
and the Annex, check it out!

Larry Azevedo

Unfortunately, when trying to copy and paste
the link from the email to publisher, it does not
carry over. I did look through the MTFCA
website and it appears it is not set up there for
a link as of yet. Please continue to check for
updates on the virtual tour. Itis totally
awesome. Please access the links and take the
tour from the email provided on 10/25/2019
titled MTFCA Chapters Update: ANNUAL
CHALLENGE MATCH Information!

You will need to scroll down to see the
following:

If you or your Chapter members have not
visited the Museum this year you can join us on
a virtual tour!

3D Interactive Museum Tour!

Main Museum Building CLICK HERE FOR
INTERACTIVE TOUR

Vintage Ford Agency Building CLICK HERE
FOR INTERACTIVE TOUR
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The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque
Holiday Luncheon/Installation Banquet

The Cooperage Banquet Room
7220 Lomas Blvd NE
(SE Corner of Lomas and Louisiana)

Sunday, December 8, 2019
All RSVP’s need to be made and paid for by December 1, 2019
12:30 PM

$10.00 PER PERSON

Choice of:
PRIME RIB AU JUS FRESH COLUMBIAN SALMON
TOP SIRLOIN & SHRIMP SCAMPI  GRILLED HAWAIIAN CHICKEN

All Entrees include:
Salad & soup bar -~ Roasted red potatoes & Veggie ~~ Iced tea, coffee, sodas
Desert Tray

We encourage you to wear period clothing and, if weather permits, drive your T's.

Questions? Contact Sharon Dominguez at 401-3311.

Sharon will begin accepting RSVP’s with money at the October 24th general meeting .
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Tin Lizzies General Membership Meeting Minutes October 24, 2019

President Paul Duncan opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. There were 33 members in attendance and no
visitors. President Paul recognized several members who had not been regular attendees during the past few meetings. President
Duncan gave a special recognition to members John Hayne, Larry and Lorna Azevedo, Larry and Joan Langdon, Al and Marilyn Schwanke,
Molly Cunningham, Janice Gauna, Sharon Geilenfeldt, Vern and Pat Willan, Gerald and Linda Hash, Tom and Cathy Miles, Scott Stewart,
Lena Schritter, Sharon and Mark Dominguez. This is our 40th anniversary and the above individuals joined the club during the first 10
years. The Schritter-Dominguez family has four generations of members and the Azevedo’s and Wing's three. Minutes of September 26,
2019 meeting were approved as printed in the Enchantment Flyer, October 2019.

Officer Reports:
Vice-President—Dave Ferro was not present. There was no raffle.

Treasurer—Treasurer Marilyn Duncan reported expenses of $730 and income of $27.50. Expenses included $100 donations to
each of the five organizations assisting with our recent tour in the Raton-Clayton area. The other expense was reimbursement of $230 to
Larry Azevedo for repair parts for our club supply inventory. Income included $27.50 from the September raffle. Contact the treasurer if
you require more detail.

Membership—Marilyn Duncan reported two new memberships since the last meeting. These were complementary
memberships awarded to Model T owners in the Raton-Clayton area who helped with the recent tour.

Secretary—Jahn Wright had nothing to report.
Standing Committee Reports:

Car Council—Dave Merewether reported the Council Swap Meet was not a money-making proposition, with a net loss of $665. The
Council is in no danger of going broke, having a treasury balance of multiple tens of thousands of dollars. In fact, they are debating various
ideas for spending some of the surplus; one idea was to award a toolbox (value ~$5000) to young folks entering the vehicle mechanics
trade. Contact Dave if you have ideas for how some of the Council surplus funds can be put to use for the good of the vintage automotive
hobby.

Email—]essica Lance reported all is well with the email list. Contact her if you have problems or wish to be added to the list. If you
submitan item to Jessica to be sent to the membership, please be sure to include detailed information, the “who-what-when-where-why".

Remember we now have a dedicated club email tinlizziesofabg@gmail.com.

Newsletter—Linda Riel: You are always encouraged to submit items for an upcoming newsletter although newsletter length is limited
because of the need to publish and mail a few hard copies for members without email. Linda endeavors to publish the newsletter by the
first of each month in order that members can refer to it for upcoming events; plan to submit items by, or immediately after, the monthly
meeting. The November newsletter deadline is Tuesday, October 29.

T 'n Vittles—Linda Riel: The November T ‘N Vittles is sponsored on November 9 by Bob and Robbi Ross at the Sunnyside Up Restaurant
(formerly The Egg and 1) located next to Chili’s at 6901 Menaul. The October breakfast was sponsored by Vaughn Rockafellow on October
12th at Le Peep.

Meeting refreshments—Linda Riel: Refreshments for the October meeting were provided by Al and Marilyn Schwanke and Vaughn
Rockafellow with a 40th anniversary cake provided by Sharon Dominguez. Our next meeting on November 21 is our time-honored
tradition of “Guys with Pies", coordinated by Linda. Please contact Linda should you have any questions regarding refreshments

Website—Mark Wing reported there have been 1164 web site visitors this month. He recently added several events to the web site.
These included the Raton-Clayton Tour, the Balloon Fiesta display on October 5, Workdays on October 5, 12, and 19, and the breakfast on
October 12. The membership provided a special thank-you to Mark for his description of the tour.

Phone—Ann Merewether is making phone notifications. Ifyou wish to be added to, or deleted from the list, please contact her.

Hospitality—Fran Gurule had sent out get well cards to Scott Stewart and Johnel Scarborough. Contact Fran if you know ofa need for a
card.

Librarian—Mark Dominguez reported Library items are available to be checked out; items are listed on the club website.

Quartermaster—Larry Azevedo reported most everything is in stock. Some driveline parts are on back order and some valve train
components are on order.

Historian—Marilyn Duncan reported this is our 40th Anniversary year, Sharon Dominguez created an anniversary cake. John Hayne, a
charter member of Tin Lizzies, as a portion of the program, will review some changes over the years in the latches used in Model T head
light buckets. Al Schwanke has brought some memorabilia from early NM State Fairs. We also have some early club activities listing.
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Other Reports (See Web Site for specific details)

October 12 T 'n Vittles at Le Peep, sponsored by Vaughn Rockafellow.
Work Parties—October 5,12, 19
Balloon Fiesta Display—October 6

Announcements:

Please consider joining MTFCA if you haven't—and if already a member, the Vintage Ford Label shows your renewal due date. Prior to
your membership expiration, you will also receive a couple of reminders via the Vintage Ford magazine. Visits to the MTFCA Museum are
free to MTFCA members and the Vintage Ford magazine (one of your membership benefits) is a great resource.

The MTFCA has established a Model T Explorer Club for youth ages 7-17 (see page 52 in September-October Vintage Ford). This is an
effort on the national level to get more youth involved in our hobby. The membership suggested perhaps the MTFCA should also make
special efforts to attract individuals in the 20s and 30s age groups. Larry Azevedo promised to bring this up for discussion at the next
MTFCA board meeting.

October 26t workday at Larry Azevedo's

November 9tk November's T n Vittles at the Sunnyside Up Restaurant, Louisiana and Menaul.

November's membership meeting: November 21 with Election of Officers and board Members and “Guys with Pies”
The Raton-Clayton Photo Contest winners will be announced at the November 21t meeting.

November 21st meeting program will be slides of the Raton-Clayton tour.

November 215t meeting refreshments will be our annual “Guys with Pies.” Everyone bring a pie or associated dessert.
December 7t is the annual Corrales light parade. We will be meeting at Azevedo's prior to the parade. More details later.
December 8% is our annual Christmas party and installation of officers at the Cooperage Restaurant on Lomas, 12:30 p.m.

Unfinished business:

The club held a drawing for a free MTFCA membership. Gabe and Samantha Sanchez were the winners. Congratulations!

Paul Duncan is coordinating with Anthony Chavez at Valencia High school and Larry Azevedo to arrange a tour of Larry’s Shop.
New Business:

Mark Dominguez provided the nomination committee’s ballot for officers and board member candidates. Nominees included Paul Duncan
and Vaughn Rockafellow for President, Dave Ferro and Mark Dominguez for Vice-president, Marilyn Duncan and Linda Riel for Treasurer;
there were no nominations for Secretary (your current secretary is in his sixth term). Nominations for the three Directors included Phil
Lance, Jeff Richards, Vern Willan, and Al Schwanke. Additional nominations should be provided to Mark Dominguez by November 14 in
order that ballots may be printed prior to the November meeting. The ballot will be open for nominations from the floor during the
November meeting.

The club voted to donate $650 to MTFCA which will be matched. The amount includes the $500 for the club as well as $50 each for
members who passed away during the year—Irene Navarre, Don Souther, and Tom Christofferson. Individual contributions may be made
between November 4 and 12 and will be matched up to $10,000 by the Wayne Co. Foundation. Donations, up to $10,000, made before
December 31 will be matched by an anonymous donor. Note: For additional information, see the email from Larry Azevedo sent on
October 24, 10:03 p.m.

MTFCA Vice-president Larry Azevedo pointed out that there is a ballot card for MTFCA Board of Directors in the September-October
Vintage Ford and urged members to vote. He pointed out that all candidates have excellent qualifications, but there are currently no
women on the board. Deadline for ballots to be postmarked is December 15, 2019.

Raffle: There was no raffle; Vice president Dave Ferro was absent.

Program: John Hayne pointed out differences with the headlight buckets over the years as well as providing pointers, and discussion of
tools, for installation and removal of the rim. John also demonstrated differences in Model T wheel hubs over the years. Al Schwanke
displayed vintage trophies he won at the NM State Fairs in 1982, 1983, and 1985. He also displayed a ribbon awarded in 1986. Paul
Duncan related a historical club anecdote as did Vaughn Rockafellow, Vern Harvey, John Hayne, and Mark Dominguez.

Next Monthly Membership Meeting: November 21, 7:00 p.m. at The Vineyard.
President Paul Duncan adjourned the meeting at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by Jahn Wright, Secretary
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PO Box 30473
Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473

Be sure to visit one of our local dealers to meet your car purchasing needs:

Our newest supporter

Power Ford

1101 Montano Rd NE
Albuquerque, NM 87107
1866 640 5531

RICH FORD

8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112
SALES: 1-800-950-6529 | SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016
RICH FORD HAS SUPPORTED THE TIN LIZZIES FOR MANY YEARS.

EDGEWOOD
. A

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD,NM 87015
SALES: 1-800-673-9935 | SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935

ATTENTION: The Tin Lizzies meet on the 4th Thursday of each month (unless otherwise noted) at

The Vineyard
6118 Edith Blvd NE @ 7:00 PM

COME JOIN THE FUN!

“If everyone is moving forward together, then success takes care of itself” ..... Henry Ford



